

Tuesday 1st July 2025

Dear Parent/Carer,

## **RE: Information about Primary**

We have had a tremendous academic year and the staff should be congratulated on the successes and achievements made so far. We have been very excited about our move into the brand new, fully refurbished and fully resourced MIRI building and it has been a delight to hear the positive feedback from staff, pupils and parents alike.

Pupils will be visiting their new class teacher for September 2025 tomorrow as an opportunity to support their transition. This is a momentous step in their learning journey and an opportunity to showcase how much they have grown and developed.

End of year reports will be sent out to parents on Friday 11<sup>th</sup> July for years R to 5. There will be an opportunity for you to visit your child's current class teacher on Monday 14th July from 3:30pm to 4:30pm to share your feedback.

If your child is in year 6 you will receive your child's end of year report on Thursday 10<sup>th</sup> July and you will have an opportunity to share your feedback on Friday 11th July from 3:30pm to 4:30pm.

If you are unable to make the open evening for your child's year group(s) you are welcome to email your feedback to your child's class teacher.

The class list for September 2025/26 is as follows:

2025 - 2026	
Class Teachers	Classes
Mrs. M. Dosanjh	Class RS
Mrs. G. Lall	Class 1S
Mr. G. Rahel	Class 2S
Miss. M. Verdi/ Mrs. D. Featherstone	Class 3S
Mrs. E. Armstrong	Class 4S
Miss. A. Ghedia	Class 4A
Mrs. P. Kaur	Class 5A
Mrs. L. Hall/Mrs. K. Thethy	Class 5S
Mr. G. Singh	Class 6S
Mrs. Satsangi	Class 6A









## PE Uniform and Footwear Reminder;

A timetable for the units of work your child will be having on either the MUGA and Sports Hall or 3G pitch from September 2025 will be shared with you in a letter to be issued by the PE Department in due course.

When PE is in the Sports Hall or MUGA, pupils must wear plain black trainers with their PE kit all day. When PE is on the 3G pitch they must wear their plain black astro boots, but must bring their plain black astro boots to school in a labelled shoe bag to wear only whilst they are on the 3G pitch. The latter will ensure pupils are wearing the correct footwear for different parts of the day and avoid bringing black rubber crumb pellets from the 3G pitch into the school building. On PE days, pupils must come to school wearing their PE kits for the day. Acceptable footwear is illustrated below:



The following list of stores, although not exclusive, are known to sell the astro boots with the correct grip suitable for a 3G astro turfed pitch. Please note: metal or blade studded boots will not be allowed.

- Sports Direct, 10-12 Market Way, Coventry CV1 1DL
- Sports Direct, *Unit 6A, Central Six, Central Six Retail Park, Warwick Rd, Coventry CV3*6TA
- Decathlon, Classic Dr, Rowley's Green, Coventry CV6 6AS









JD Sports, Unit 40-44 38, The Precinct, Coventry CV1 1DE

Please remind your child(ren) to look after their clothes and footwear items and remember to take them home.

## **General reminders:**

Please ensure every item of your child's PE kit and school uniform is clearly labelled with their name using a permanent marker. Please ensure lunch boxes are labelled with your child's name and class and that no items contained within them or in snacks contain meat, fish, egg or nuts. Any treats bought into school on birthdays must also adhere to the rules about food listed. Water bottles must only contain water and must be transparent and labelled with your child's name. Other than stud earrings all other jewellery must be removed at home. Religious artefacts can be worn under clothing. Pupils in Primary are provided with all stationery required. Reading diaries must be in school along with reading books daily. Homework is expected in school on Wednesdays for it to be marked and returned on Fridays weekly.

School will close at 12pm on Thursday 17th July and will reopen at 8:30am on Wednesday 3rd September 2025 to all year groups except Reception. The start for Reception class will be staggered and the information about this will be shared by Mrs Dosanjh separately.

Finally, I would like to say a huge thankyou to you all for the immense support, pride and gratitude you have shown us throughout yet another unprecedented year in the history of our fantastic school. We look forward to creating more memories to celebrate and cherish together during the academic year 2025/26 with you by our sides.

Vaheguru Ji Ka Khalsa, Vaheguru Ji Ke Fateh

Yours sincerely,

S Sanghera

Mrs. S. Sanghera

Principal





